Summary of the Budget and Facilities Committee Meeting on 10/08/2008

Attendance: Richard Barton, Bill Reinhard, Amber Donnelli, Dorinda Friez, Russ Hammons Pat Anderson, Jeff Cox,  Lisa Heise, Anneta Sharples, Norm Whittaker, Mac Taylor, and Ken Pope.

	Shirley Jones has requested to use McMullen 134 for storage. According to Pat Anderson there is already a store room in that area, it is room 131A. Pat had talked to Bonnie Hofland about that storeroom and Bonnie said that she is slowly getting things out of there. The committee felt that that would be adequate for Shirley’s needs. The store room is the front room and not the room that is in the back of room 131A. Carl Diekhans has said that he doesn’t want to start using offices as storerooms because at some point these rooms will be needed as offices.

	Laurie Walsh talk to the Science Department about using Lundberg 123B to store the things that need to be stored and the Science Department agreed to let her have the room. The committee approved this also.

	At the end of the Fall 2008 semester the Art department will suspend dark room classes for at least the Spring 2009 semester. The reason for this is because GBC will be moving out of the STEP building downtown. There will be some room changes within the Art Department, these changes will be swaps from one room to another. This was for information only and required no action by the committee.

	The committee voted to move Ken Pope and Linda Hiles (From the CDL Program) from the STEP building into GTA offices 102 and 105 respectively. Then, store the Semi Simulator in Rich Southard and John Cashell’s old office in the armory. 

	The committee would like for facility to get their equipment list together and prioritize the items on the lists. At this time we don’t know what money if any that the committee will be able to give out except for the $10,000 that the Foundation has given for facility use. Dorinda will be e-mailing the instruction to everyone shortly. When we know how much money is available I will let you know.

	I brought up to the committee that there needs to be sighs put up outside of the student center, by the door that comes out of that recreation room, that there is a Natural Gas main there. I have caught probably eight or nine people setting on the gas main smoking cigarettes. Pat Anderson said that she would look at getting signs up and she has said that she has had her people remove the ash tray several times but it keeps reappearing. We would ask the Facility to keep an eye out when walking by that location for students out there smoking.

	The Welding and Diesel Departments would like to request that the compound be restricted to authorized persons only. The reason for this is that these departments use this area to conduct class activities. I was cutting pipe with the pipe cutter on several occasions, with hot sparks flying through the air there were a number of people walk within three or four feet of where I was cutting and only had sandals on their feet. If these sparks would have landed on their feet they would have cause serious burns to the individuals. When our students are in the shop area they are required to wear high top leather boots. I have also seen people walk by and look at the welding arc which could cause flash burn, a condition that causes blisters to form on the cornea  of the eye. The Diesel Department moves equipment in and around the compound. There have been occasions when equipment was being moved and people walked in through the gate in front or behind the moving equipment in areas that the operator could not see the individuals. These are very real hazards and we feel that the liability with these issues would warrant the restriction to the compound area. We are asking for Facility Senate support on this matter and would like to recommend that this action be taken to Presidents Council for approval.   

An audio recording of this meeting is in the Budget and Facilities Committee folder.

Richard Barton
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